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	Evacuation Procedure – leave via the fire door and assemble in the play area – Noted.
Also in attendance Laura Fogg Rogers, Jane Antrobus and Sharon Hancock from the 

Winterbourne Environmental group, A Giles, James Griffiths (South Gloucestershire Councillor)

 and 3 members of the public.  

	At the start of the meeting Cllr Kembery reminded everyone that with regard to the current coronavirus situation, hand sanitisers are available in the toilets.   

114.03/20 Apologies 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Jenkins and Watkins.
115.03/20 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 
Cllr. Marriott in respect of the grant application for St Michael’s Rooms. 
116.03/20 To approve the revised Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 6 January – Approved
117.03/20 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting 3 February 2020 - Approved

118.03/20 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of the 3 and 17 February - Noted.
119.03/20 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 17 February – Noted
120.03/20 - Clerk’s Report to include the monthly accounts and approve any recommendations.

Cllr Bowles queried the amount charged by South Gloucestershire Council for the May election. Clerk will provide details at the next meeting.

All items on the Clerk’s report were noted and the accounts approved.

The following grants were approved:

St Michael’s Rooms - £5000. Proposed by Cllr Hemmings and seconded by Cllr Amos. Payment of the grant is to be deferred until further successful fund raising has taken place.
Matters Arising
Cllrs Marriott, Newport and the Clerk have had a further meeting with South Gloucestershire Council regarding the rebuild of Elm Park School. It is anticipated the full planning application will be submitted in the middle of April. A formal agreement is being drawn up for the rental of 5 of our parking spaces. A proposed rent of £50/week has been suggested which is in line with other similar sites in this area. Councillors are in agreement with this as the impact on our parking availability should be minimal.  

Six Gables on Moorend Road at Hambrook is having a boundary wall rebuilt which backs onto The Small Common. The contractor carrying out the work has asked if we have any objection to them removing a few small self seeded trees and brambles in order to get access to the wall and carry out the work. The tree officer at South Glos has confirmed they have no objections to this being done as any cleared vegetation will grow back quickly, but permission is required from Winterbourne Parish Council as owners of the land. All councillors were in agreement for this work to be carried out.

An amount of £70,000 has been transferred to the Nationwide Building Society account as recommended in the previous Council meeting. This brings the current balance to £80,009.00.

Details regarding the Siltex product for the duck pond have been received from Neil Falango and he has recommended where to purchase it from. Cllr Climmer is attending a meeting with Frome Vale Angling club next week and he will discuss using this in the pond with them. 
South Glos has been contacted regarding the overgrown verges on Bromley Heath Road and the stretch of road by Clic Cottage. Also regarding the car park at Hambrook Common and the poor state of Hicks Common Road. They have suggested a meeting at the Hambrook Common car park and details of this are to be confirmed.
Cllr Jones has a meeting on 3rd March with South Gloucestershire Council regarding the ongoing problems at Damson’s Bridge and he will also raise the matter of the many potholes on Hicks Common Road, 97 have been counted, and on Beacon Lane by the motorway bridge. Cllr Kembery reminded everyone again that they can report any problems such as potholes on the South Gloucestershire Council website.  
121.03/20 – Presentation from Winterbourne Environmental Group
Laura, Jane and Sharon attended to give an update on the potential plans for the Small

Common at Hambrook. A consultation was held on 21st January followed up by a

survey which was returned by 44 people. The majority of the replies were in favour of the

plans for the wild flower planting but there 
were some reservations regarding the play area.

Their aim is to develop an ecological community to benefit the local area. Some planting of
small trees has already taken place and the next step they would like to be considered is to 
reduce the grass cutting on the main part of the small common to improve wildlife habits. 
Blue hearts would be placed here to show this is a wildlife area. A path would be left
around the common for horse riders. A bio diversity study is also planned. South

Gloucestershire Council has looked at the site and have said due to the shallow depth of

 the soil it is ideal for wild flowers, but a full survey with soil testing is to be carried out.

The next step to be considered is the installation of a small natural play area, maybe
with a fallen tree and some stepping logs. The initial idea was for this to be at the end of
the small common going towards the Bristol Road. However, some objections have
been raised to this as it would be relatively secluded and could be more likely to attract

older children hanging around in the evenings. Also, one of the local residents who
attended the meeting was worried this would be quite close to the wall of her

property, and she is concerned that children would climb over the wall into her garden.

The alternative proposal would be to site the play area on the main common in the area

close to the corner of Worrells Lane and Moorend Road. Reservations regarding this site

include the safety of the children as it is quite close to the road, the  traffic problems made

worse by the inconsiderate parking of parents at the school. A suggestion was made for

the area to be fenced off but this cannot be done as it is a common. The Parish Council 

has spent a great deal of time and effort trying to resolve the parking problems. South

Gloucestershire Council has confirmed some double yellow lines are to be installed,

hopefully this year.
Councillors gave the following comments:

It was emphasised it is important to ensure local residents are in agreement with the plans.
There are other nature reserves in the Parish and the Parish Council would welcome
the Group also getting involved with them. 
Concerns about the safety of the play area and the age of the children who would use it. It 
was advised the aim is the area would be used by children 0-11, up to secondary school
age.  
It is a positive way of building a community feel.

There needs to be awareness around insurance liabilities and safety.

The Clerk has been given contacts for 3 companies who could supply suitable play

equipment.

Concerns were raised regarding the ongoing maintenance of any play equipment and also 

the logistics of cutting the grass around smaller paths which our contractor may not be 

equipped to do. 

As a Parish Council we do have an obligation to provide play facilities for the community.
Comments were given from local residents:

These included not all residents being advised when the initial meeting was being

held. 

Why is a play area needed when the area is very close to the Frome Valley Walkway.

They may be problems with increased litter and traffic.

Residents do ride on the small common which has always been allowed and they would 

definitely want provision to be able to continue to do so. 

The planting of wild flowers was acceptable but concerns regarding the play area, 

particularly if it was on the small common for reasons already stated, with one resident 

especially concerned with the close proximity to her house.
A Giles commented he was very pleased to see an enthusiastic local group who want to do 

things to help the community and young people.

It was concluded that the Parish Council will discuss again at a further meeting taking all
comments into account and then feedback to the Environmental Group.       

122.03/20 – Items from the Public
A Giles advised his daughter had sent an email to Cllrs Jones and Labuschagne regarding Damson’s Bridge and Cllr Jones confirmed he would be following this up.

123.03/20 – Items from Members
Cllr Bowles advised Brian Serjent’s wife has sadly passed away. The Clerk will send a sympathy card.

Cllr Whatley reminded that Phil Morgan had requested a meeting regarding the proposals for the road at the western end of Lime tree Avenue. Cllr Kembery has been trying to arrange this.

Cllr Brain requested if councillors would give a commitment to supplying some play equipment at Hambrook, however councillors want to discuss the matter further.

He also advised the Winterbourne District Horticultural Society is 60 years old this year and they would like permission to put a banner on the green by the Coop and plant up the area by the flags. This was agreed by all members.  

Cllr Dyer said he understood grants were available for cricket clubs from the ECB which could help towards the purchase of the new mower for Hambrook Sports Club. To qualify the club would need written confirmation from the Parish Council  that they keep the ground good order. It was agreed the Parish Council would be happy to confirm this.

Cllr Jones advised South Gloucestershire Council have given notice of the disposal of various plots of land in the parish to Bromford.  Details to be sent to councillors. 

Cllr Amos is still unhappy regarding the state of Beacon Lane by the property where the bunding works are being carried out. Cllr Jones advised he has already contacted planning enforcement twice about this but will mention again. 
Cllr Kembery requested if the Parish Council could ask South Gloucestershire Council to site a speed visor along Beckspool Road near to the church in the area which is going to be changed to a 20mph limit. Clerk will request. 

Meeting concluded 8.40pm.
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